
  

September 6, 2017 
 
Mr. Frank Spitulnik 
Hornell Site Development LLC 
8668 Cook Road 
Arkport, NY 14807 
 
 
Re:  Hornell Waste Materials – Remedial Investigation  
 Hornell (C), Steuben County 
 Site No.: C851027 
 
Dear Mr. Spitulnik; 
 
The New York State Departments of Environmental Conservation and Health (Departments) have 
completed their review of the Supplemental Investigation Work Plan (Work Plan) submitted June 
27, 2017 for the Hornell Waste site. The Work Plan is for additional surface soil delineation along 
the southern site boundary to confirm that site-related contaminants have not migrated off-site. In 
accordance with 6 NYCRR 375-1.6, the Departments have determined that the Work Plan 
addresses the requirements of the Brownfield Cleanup Agreement and has been approved. 
 
The schedule within the Work Plan states sampling will take place within two weeks of approval. 
Please notify the Departments at least 7 days in advance of any field activities. If you have any 
questions or concerns, please contact me at 585-226-5349 or danielle.miles@dec.ny.gov.    
 
Sincerely, 

 
Danielle Miles, EIT 
Assistant Engineer 
 
ec:  
Bernette Schilling, DEC 
Frank Sowers, DEC 
Wendy Kuehner, DOH 
Justin Deming, DOH    
Alan Knauf, Knauf Shaw LLP 
Peter vonSchondorf, Leader    
   












